Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Any Equality Impact Assessments (or equivalent assessment) for the London Road cycle lane scheme.
Any EIAs (or equivalent) for the York Road pedestrianisation scheme.
For both, these should be as they stand at date of request.
Any Road Safety Assessments that have been done for these two schemes so far and also for :-
a) the removal of the traffic lights and associated crossings at the junction of Granby Street with Horsefair and Halford St.
b) the works for cycle lanes and bus-stops around Welford Place

Please find the relevant documents attached:
1. Document 1, Equality Impact Assessment (EIA) for the London Road cycle lane scheme.

2. Document 2, Road Safety Audit  (RSA) for London Road 

3. Document 3, London Road designer response.

4. Document 4, EIA for the removal of the traffic lights at the Granby Street/Horsefair St and Halford St junction. Please note no RSA was carried out. 

5. Document 5, RSA2 for Welford Road 

6. Document 6, Designer response to the RSA2 for Welford Road.

 An EIA or road safety audit has not yet been undertaken for York Road.

Please note, staff names are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The Act as they are personal data. The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information has been redacted from the documents attached.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

